
VILLAGE OF FOX CROSSING  
SUSTAINABILITY COMMITTEE MEETING 

Wednesday, June 1, 2022 at 5:15 PM 
MUNICIPAL COMPLEX - 2000 MUNICIPAL DRIVE 

 
“To help sustain our community for future generations by using resources in the most 

responsible ways at the right times and for the right reasons.” 
-Fox Crossing Sustainability Committee Mission Statement 

 
Attendance:  
Kris Koeppe, Chair 
Michael Scheibe, Citizen Member 
Veronica Kasperek, Citizen Member  
Laurie Collins, Citizen Member 
Tracy Romzek, Citizen Member 
Susan Garcia Franz, Citizen Member 
 
Staff:  
George Dearborn, AICP, Director of Community Development 
Dan Dieck, Associate Planner 
 
Others  
Karen Jansen, 1616 Acorn Ct. 
 
 
Chairman Koeppe called the meeting to order at 5:15pm 
 
MINUTES 
Michael Scheibe moved and Tracy Romzek seconded the motion to approve the minutes of the May 4, 
2022 Sustainability Committee meeting. The motion passed unanimously. 
 
 
MISCELLANEOUS BUSINEES 
Chairman Koeppe stated that 3 applications of interest have been received for the Sustainability 
Committee and the deadline for those interested in being on the committee is Friday, June 3, 2022. 
 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
Chairman Koeppe stated that we have collected approximately 120 lbs. of plastic film in May. He also 
said the Fox-Wolf Watershed Alliance clean up effectively removed more than 8,000 lbs. of trash. 
 
 
NEW BUSINESS  
Dan Dieck explained that all garden plots have been rented and our garden liaison, Deb Swiertz 
reported a leaking hose at one of the Wittmann Park watering stations.  The Parks Department was 
going to take a look at it to determine the problem.  Chairman Koeppe reported that a new poster has 



been created for the October Electronics Recycling event indicating that smoke detectors, thermostats 
and thermometers are not accepted and light bulbs and batteries need to be removed.   
 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
A motion was made by Tracy Romzek and seconded by Michael Scheibe to adjourn the meeting. 
Motion carried unanimously. 
 
5:29 p.m. 
 
Respectfully Submitted by 
Daniel Dieck 
Recording Secretary 


